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HOUSING STUDY AND IMPROVEMENTS FOR THE CITY OF BERLIN WITH THE HELP OF A $150,000 USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT GRANT

Berlin, NH:  USDA Rural Development Associate Administrator Peter Thomas announced the award of a $150,000 Rural Community Development Initiative Grant to the New Hampshire Community Loan Fund.   This Technical Assistance grant is one of 27 awarded to non-profit community based organizations, low-income communities or Federally recognized tribes in 18 states, to improve their ability to develop rural housing, technology,  economic development and community facilities.

“The Bush Administration is committed to the strengthening of rural communities,” said Administrator Thomas.  “These grant funds support rural community programs to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for their local residents.”

The steady decline in population since the 1950s has left the City of Berlin with an overabundance of housing including a significant number of dilapidated units, perhaps the region’s greatest impediment to positive community and economic development.  One recent study indicated that there is $6 million worth of housing that needs to be removed in order to stabilize property values and eliminate blight.
 “This grant will allow the city to assess the present stock of housing, determine which housing units can be cost effectively rehabilitated and which should be razed,” said Mike LaFontaine, Director of Community Housing Programs with the New Hampshire Community Loan Fund.  “The elimination of blighted properties will help to stabilize property values and the addition of rehabilitated properties to the tax rolls will help to reduce property taxes for individual homeowners.”  

Technical assistance for this project will be provided by the Northern Community Investment Corporation (NCIC) and Affordable Housing, Education and Development (AHEAD), both with long and successful records of community development in the North Country.

“The award of this grant is very compatible with the NH USDA Rural Development Strategic Plan,” said Jolinda H. LaClair, State Director of USDA Rural Development in NH.  “It serves an area which we have targeted as a priority to receive RD funds.  We have worked closely with the New Hampshire Community Loan Fund and the other agencies that will play a role in this revitalization, and are confident of the successful outcome of this project.”

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life in Rural America.  They do this by providing financial and technical assistance to foster growth and new opportunities for business development, home ownership, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Last year, Rural Development invested $52,044,817 in New Hampshire.  To learn more about USDA Rural Development programs you can call 802-828-6002 or visit the web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/vt
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